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Minutes – Standing Policy Committee on Infrastructure Renewal and Public Works –  

May 19, 2020 

 

 

REPORTS 

 

Item No. 33 Traffic Study – Roblin Boulevard at Scotswood Drive  

(Charleswood-Tuxedo-Westwood Ward) 

 

STANDING COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: 

 

The Standing Policy Committee on Infrastructure Renewal and Public Works concurred in the 

recommendation of the Assiniboia Community Committee and directed the Winnipeg Public 

Service to report back to the November 3, 2020 meeting of the Standing Committee with 

recommendations for improving safety for vehicular traffic turning left onto Roblin Boulevard 

eastbound from 5419 and 5445 Roblin Boulevard. 
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Minutes – Standing Policy Committee on Infrastructure Renewal and Public Works –  

May 19, 2020 

 

 

DECISION MAKING HISTORY: 

 

Moved by Councillor Sharma, 

That Rule 10(3) of The Procedure By-law No. 50/2007 be suspended in 

order that the following item, which was received less than four business days preceding the 

committee meeting, be considered by Committee. 

 

Carried 

 

 

Moved by Councillor Browaty, 

That the recommendation of the Assiniboia Community Committee be 

concurred in, and the Winnipeg Public Service be directed to report back to the November 3, 

2020 meeting of the Standing Policy Committee on Infrastructure Renewal and Public Works. 

 

Carried 

 

 

COMMUNITY COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: 

 

On May 8, 2020, the Assiniboia Community Committee passed the following motion: 

 

WHEREAS the new development near Vasa Lund Estates on Roblin Boulevard has created 

many traffic concerns for neighbouring residents; 

 

AND WHEREAS during peak traffic times the lack of an eastbound turning lane onto Roblin 

Boulevard is creating a backup of traffic and dangerous conditions; 

 

AND WHEREAS the new development on Scotswood Drive has increased vehicular traffic 

utilizing Roblin Boulevard, resulting in unsafe conditions in at the intersection; 

 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Standing Policy Committee on Infrastructure 

Renewal and Public Works be requested to direct the Winnipeg Public Service to report back 

with recommendations for improving safety for vehicular traffic turning left onto Roblin 

Boulevard eastbound from 5419 and 5445 Roblin Boulevard. 

 


